
 
 

Gifting  
 One of the gifts that our parish has been able 
to offer the wider church is the gift of a curacy. 
Today we farewell Rev’d Margaret Neate as she 
finishes her curacy with us. She changes in a few 
days time from being a curate (which is a priest 
in training and formation) to a Vicar, who stands 
in  vicariously for the bishop.  Our parish has 
been able to form many fine priests over the 
years that have gone on to serve the wider 
church. Since I have been here, Rev’d Stephanie Robson has 
finished her curacy here and is currently the Diocesan Education 
coordinator. The Rev’d John McLister has finished his curacy and 
is currently the Lyttelton port chaplain and Vicar of Lyttelton, 
Rev’d Kofe Havea finished her curacy and is now the Vicar of 
Cashmere. Those with a longer history will think of others.  It’s a 
real gift to be able to do this as few parishes have the means or 
the experience to form vicars. 
 Margaret has been very open to learning with a warm 
pastoral heart. We wish her every possible blessing. 
 Thank you parish family, for your part in her formation. It 
takes a whole village to raise a curate! 

~ Nick      
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Restoration Fundraising 
We are hoping to run another Christmas 
raffle this year as these have been well-
supported previously and bring in good 
results. BUT… we will rely upon some 
generous gifts to provide the prizes. Can 
you offer an item or voucher perhaps? 
Please contact David Winfield or Corin 
Murfitt if we can count on you.  

~David W 
 

ANOTHER QUIZ is being prepared 
for an end-of-year/Christmas fun 
evening. So mark in your diary now 
FRIDAY 2nd DECEMBER and start 
gathering up your team. Always not
-to-be-missed occasions.   ~David W 
 

Firewood for Sale  
Ready split green silver birch 
firewood for sale at $40.00 per 
single axel low sided trailer, and 
$120.00 per single axel trailer with 
crate.  All other configurations by 
negotiation. Please ring Dennys on 
357 4204 to order.  Many thanks. 

~ Dennys 
 

Sunday Service Roster  
There is now limited number of 
hardcopies of the roster at the back 
of the church for those who need 
one. 
 

Sipping not dipping 
It's great to have the Covid 
restrictions lifted and to be able to 
share  the chalice once again. A 
gentle reminder not to dip your 
bread in the wine. The reason is that 
more bacteria is present on our 
hands than our lips. If you are ill or 
don’t want to drink from the cup 
you can just hold it.  Many do this 
already. The teaching of the church 
is that communion received as 
bread only is communion fully 
received.              ~ Nick 
 
 
 

          

 
 

Morning Tea 30th October 
 

Please could you bring a plate for 
Reverend Margaret Neate’s farewell 
morning tea on Sunday 30th 
October after 9:30am service. 
It will be wonderful to make it an 
occasion to warmly remember for 
Margaret. Many thanks.   

~ Jo Winfield 
 
 

Parish Breakfast 
Saturday November 19

th
 at 8.30am - 

we will be holding a parish breakfast. 
The cost will be $15.00 a head and 
$10 children price, for full cooked 
breakfast. 
Speaker  Wayne Tucker on his time in 
China.  
You will need to book for this and a 
form will be available soon for you to 
complete .      ~Jo 
 

 
Parish & Preschool Christmas  
We will have the Preschool families 
joining Family Church on 27th Nov, 
followed by a BYO picnic lunch at 
the Preschool. 
 

The Gateway 
The closing date for the Summer 
Gateway is Monday November 21

st
. We 

really appreciate your continued support. 
Thank you.      ~ Editors 
 

Defibrillator  

We are still needing $1030.00. 
Please talk to office or Nick. 
 
Christian Meditation 
For those interested in Christian 
Meditation a initial meeting will be 
held at St Peter’s on Tuesday 1

st
 

November at 7.30pm.  This will offer 
the opportunity to experience 
Christian meditation. 
A discussion will follow on whether 
people would like to continue to 
meet, and how often, and what the 
content of future sessions could be. 
For further queries please contact: 
Bobbi Laing ph: 02102845454 
      



 

Sunday 30 Oct  
Farewell  Margaret, with morning tea to 
follow — 9:30am, Church 
 

Monday 31 Oct  
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
 

Tuesday 01 Nov 
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
Staff Meeting — 9:15am, Atrium 
Exercise Class — 9:30am, Parish Hall 
Parkstone Care Service — 10:30am 
Oaks Lifestyle Care Service — 11:00am 
 

Wednesday 02 Nov 

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel  

Wed Service — 10am, Church 

Mahjong Club —  1:30pm, York Room 

Ilam Retirement Service —  1:30pm 
 

Thursday  03 Nov 

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 

Coffee & Chat — 10am, Atrium  

Choir — 7:30pm, Church 
 

Friday 04 Nov  
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
Garage Sale Team  — 9am, by the hall 
A-Team — 9am, by the hall 
Middlepark Service —  11:00am 
Conversation English Class — 4:00pm,  
          Bowden Hall 
Family Orchestra — 6pm, Bowden Hall 
 
 

Saturday 05 Nov 
Card making Club — 10am, Bowden Hall  

Monday 07 Nov  
Margaret’s Induction — 7:00am, St James 

    This Week’s Diary 

 The preschool families         
responded generously to the 
Christmas Shoe Box appeal this 
year. On Wednesday last week 
Rev David Winfield and Leigh 
Craythorne came for the blessing 
of the boxes at preschool. 

 The children loved helping to 
carry the filled boxes out to the 
car, ready for delivery to the     
distribution centre. It’s wonderful 
to see the children so willing to 
help and it’s a great opportunity 
to  encourage our children to be 
mindful of those less fortunate in 
our world. 

 The year is racing by and it 
will be Christmas before we know 
it. Please save the date of 27th    
November for a Christmas         
celebration at preschool.   

       ~ Liz Orr 
stpeterspreschool@mcctrust.nz 

Upcoming Special Service dates 
Family Church - 13th Nov 



 St Peter’s Church 
  8am—Holy Communion 

9:30am—Holy Communion  
 
 

Readings:   Habakkuk 1.1-4; 2.1-4 
                   Psalm 119.129-136 
     2 Thessalonians 1.1-4,  
       11-12 
     Luke 10.1-9 
Sentence  
Zacchaeus stood there and said to 
the Lord, “ Look, half of my posses-
sions, Lord, I will give to the poor; 
and if I have defrauded anyone of 
anything, I will pay back four times 
as much.”  (Luke 19.8)  
 

Collect  
Let us pray to be just to the poor:  
 

God of all grace, 
you have shown us in the life of 
your Son 
all that is necessary for our salva-
tion. 
Grant us so to live for others 
that we neither defraud the poor,  
nor exploit the vulnerable. 
This we ask in Jesus’ name.  Amen 

 

Versicle and Response for Intercessions 
For your love and goodness  
we give you thanks, O  God.  
 

Next Week’s Readings:   
  Daniel  7.1-3, 15-18 
         Psalm 149 
        Ephesians 1.11-23 
      Luke 6.20-31 

 For our mission partners… 
 Petersgate: 
 We give thanks for the support of 
the Friends of Petersgate, and ask that 
more people will join. We pray for 
those who require financial assistance 
from the Hardship Fund in order to 
have counselling. 

 Preschool:  
 For 2 new enrolments each week  
 For wisdom and creativity as we 

finalise Christmas planning   
 

Youth in our Parish:  
Sunday School: For the Lord will 

empower and fill the children 
with the Holy Spirit.  

Intermediate: For the divine      
protection among the youth. 

 

 For those in need of prayer,            
especially Bobbity, Jim C, Helen,  
Maureen D, Anne J, Elizabeth C,     
Alison R, Ken B, Neville, Irene Ch, 
Helen E, Anne & John S,  Carole & 
Ian B, Marlene, Daniel, Winifred,   
Fiona G, Marie T, Irvine K, Nesta B, 
Marlene and Brian, and any others 
on our hearts and minds. 
 

OXFORD-CUST  
Vicar: The Rev’d Christine Allan-
Johns (Andrew)  
PAPANUI  
Vicar: The Rev’d Dr Tim Frank (Yudy)  
Tertiary Chaplaincy  
University of Canterbury: The Rev’d 
John Fox, Jane Halliday  
Lincoln University: The Rev’d Victo-
ria Askin  

Prayer Focus Worship Details 








